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IN MEMORIUM OF PAUL COOK:

Paul Cook died last week. He had been seriously i1l for more than a
year but it was not the respiratory difficulties that caused his
death but rather heart failure. So his death came as a shock.

Paul came to the College in 1979 to head up the K.E.C. Library. If
I remember accurately Kathy Bigsby, Allen Andrews and I sat on the
interview committee which first met this experienced English
librarian who came to Vancouver by way of a library in Cornerbrook,
Newfoundland. He rolled up his sleeves and addressed the task of
providing library service from cramped, awkward quarters in the
basement of the old King Edward gym and coping with students in
outreach centres all over the City.

He built up the library collection, added staff and extended service
when funds were available; he contended with budget cuts and staff
lay-offs with as much equanimity as possible. He was always a
professional.

Like many of us, Paul was a two-family person. He and his wife,
Pat, both brought children to their marriage. I saw the Tove and
care that he extended to all his "children." I can gues how deeply
his death will be felt by his family.

I know that his colleagues and friends within the VCC library will
miss him and that many of the staff of the KEC library who worked
with him from the day he arrived will feel a great loss ... as will
his friends throughout the Campus. I know I miss him and feel sad
at his early death.

Ross Carter

ALL. Ring Ebiward Campus



FROM THE BOOKSTORE:

LOST, PLEASE .HELP.

2 Books sent from Penguin Publishers in May. Author: Watcyn Jones - Title -
Pair Work Student A and Pair Work Student B. If these came to you and you
didn't know what to do with them, please put in Bookstore's mail box. These
books are difficult for Penguin to get for us and they know the original
shipment reached our campus. The address did not say "Bookstore", however, so
they may be floating from place to place.

HOURS FOR SEPTEMBER:

Extended hours will be in effect from Tuesday, September 1 to Thursday,
September 17, 1987 and are as follows: .

Tues. Wed. Thurs. 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. and

Sept. 18 2 3y & E% 6:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.

Sept. 8, g, * 10 (closed 5 p.m. - 6 p.m. for
clean-up and dinner)

Mon. Tues. Wed. Thurs. 8:30 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.

Sept.™ 145 15, 16 17 (no dinner closure)
Sept. SEris 4, 1118 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
REGULAR HOURS RESUME SEPTEMBER 21ST

REGULAR HOURS ARE:

Mon. Tues. Fri. - 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Wed. & Thurs. - 8:30 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.

If these hours cause a problem for anyone, please let us know and we'll thy to
accommodate special needs.

USED BOOK BUY-BACK:

Please remind your students that our Used Book Buy Back will be held from 9:00
a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Tuesday, August 25, 1987. Cash is paid for books which we
need in the fall term. The price is 50% of current new price. Books which are
no longer needed for courses on this campus may be purchased at the descretion
of Books Unlimited, our buy-back company, but the price will be less than 50%.
It is essential that students wishing to sell books come on the appropriate day
only - August 25, 1987.

Karen Kelly
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NOTES FROM THE KEC MANAGEMENT MEETING HELD MONDAY, AUGUST 17, 1987

Report on Registration Procedures
P. Groves reported on the College Foundations registration and the success in
using Student Advocates to assist with this event.

The Preparation of a Schedule of Hours of Operation For This Campus For the Next

Year
C. Sutherland will meet with appropriate members of staff to prepare a schedule
for all of the support services for the coming year, commencing September 1987.

The Preparation of a Schedule of Instruction For the Academic Year
A meeting will be held with Management Committee members to begin planning for
the academic year - new programs, new courses, deletions, etc.

The Setting of Priorities For Major Projects to Be Completed During the Next

Year
Additional projects were suggested:

Plans for Student Services area

Market explorations of joint programming
Multi-use Recreational Centre for KEC/MPC
Budget rationalization

Priorities were suggested:

1. Performance Evaluation

2. Budget Rationalization and other related matters
3. Curriculum Development

4. Computerized Registration System

Evening Administrator
Discussion was held on the need for an evening administrator. Further
discussions will be held at the next meeting.

Condom Dispensers For This Campus
Action will be taken to install condom dispensers on this campus.

Orientation For New Instructors
P. Groves will Took into procedures for orienting new instructors and staff

members.

Performance Evaluation of Administrative Staff
The Chairman reported that he is currently preparing performance evaluations for
members of the Management Committee.

Policy Regarding Delinquent Fee Payers
Discussion was held on Policy No. 2.2.1.2 - Delinquent Fee Papers. The revised
policy will be return to the next meeting.

M. Bennett



AT THE LIBRARY:

A selection of new books received recently:

American Literature, Colonial Age to 1890
The American Musical Theatre
As for Me and My House
The Book of Rock Lists
British Columbia Prehistory
Canadian Poetry. Index to Criticism 1970-1979
The Chamber Music of Beethoven
Dashiell Hammett, unabridged
A Dictionary of Synonyms & Antonyms
The English Novel
Index to Federal Programs and Services, 1987 :
In the Wake of Restraint. The Impact of Restraint on Education in B.C.
Inter-Ministry Child Abuse Handbook
Raymond Chandler - The Little Sister
The Long Goodbye
The Mammoth Hunters
Michele Landsberg's Guide to Children's Books
Our Global Village
Surviving. Procedures After a Sexual Assault
Women Sleuths
World Economic Outlook
Pocket dictionaries from English to the following:

German, Hebrew, Italian, Spanish

Susan Weber

COLLEGE BOARD MEETING:

The next College Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, 1987 August 26 at
7:00 p.m. in the Board Chambers, Room 5025, King Edward Campus.

Shirley Bell

THE VcC EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION:

The VCC Educational Foundation would like to gratefully acknowledge the faculty
and staff of King Edward Campus for their generousity. Last year 507 students
were helped with donated bursary funds to a total of $94,248.00 We could not
assist every eligible student but it was a great improvement from years past.

This year we anticipate over a thousand necessary requests for student aid. We

appreciate the continued support of the faculty and staff of King Edward Campus
combined with support from V.V.I. and Langara.



CAFETERIA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

The Cafeteria Advisory Committee is meeting Wednesday, 1987 August
26th.

If you have any suggestions, concerns, etc., please pass them,
in writing, to your committee member.

Bonnie Baty - Central Administration
Wayne Decle - Continuing Education
Steve Baker - V.M.R.E.U. ;
Geoffrey Flack - V.I.A.

Jim Gibbons - DOMCO

Shirley Girvan - Chairperson

Student concerns may be given to Grant Kelly in the Learning
Centre.

= Shirley Girvan

POSITION OPENINGS:

V.C.C./Langara requires a Secretary I (Student Services). Closing date for
applications is August 21, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Clerk II (Student Records & Cashier Dept.). Closing
date for applications is August 25, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Secretary II (Dean of Administrative & Student
Services. Closing date for applications is August 26, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Library Assistant 1II. Closing date for applications
is August 28, 1987.

V.C.C./Langara requires an Instructor in Women's Studies. Closing date for
applications is September 15, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires an Auxiliary Electrical Instructor (Electricity and
Industrial Electronics Dept.). Closing date for applications is
September 30, 1987.

Lawrence Fast

“You might call it expanding the school year, but I call it a hostile takeover
of summer vacation.”
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